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Active schedule leaves graced memories 
Earlier in the month I gave you a pre­

view of some of the events on my 
September calendar. Several readers have 
asked questions about one or another of 
those activities. Their interest encourages 
me to offer brief updates on some of 
them: 

1. The meetings of both the National 
Advisory Council and the Administrative 
Board of the National Conference of 
Catholic Bishops were interesting sessions. 
Both groups help shape the agenda for 
general meetings of the NCCB. 

I enjoy both of these meetings because 
their smaller size allows for much more 
participation than do the larger general 
meetings. And I find them rewarding 
because they afford the opportunity to 
develop friendships with people from all 
parts of our nation. 

2. I think of last week's cover story in 
the Catholic. Courier as I remember my trip 
to Elmira on Tuesday of last week. I went 
to preside at a prayer service that celebrat­
ed the entry of St. Joseph's Hospital into 
the Carondolet Health System. 

The service was quite beautiful. It 
allowed time for the sharing of rich and 
wonderful memories about St. Joseph's by 
Sister Janice Morgan, a Sister of St. Joseph 
who grew up in Elmira; by Dr. Robert 
Huddle, a surgeon at the hospital for 
many years who, now in retirement, con­
tinues to serve the hospital as a member 
of its board; and by Peter Fennell, another 
Elmiran who is a board member and has 
been close to the hospital all of his life. 

On the same trip to Elmira I spent some 
time with Region II of the National 
Association of Catholic Chaplains. I 
recently began a term of service as episco­
pal liaison to them and have enjoyed the 

association a great deal. They are gifted 
and committed pastoral ministers who 
bring much peace and consolation to peo­
ple who are ill and to their families. 

I regard them as pioneers in new mod­
els of pastoral care in hospital settings. ,, 
Not only must they be adaptable to meet 
the demands of such changes in pastoral 
care, but they are asked to do that in the 
context of complex, rapidly changing 
health-care institutions. 

3. Our Presbyteral Council met on the 
first Tuesday of the month. Father Jack 
Philipps was reselected as Chair and will 
be joined on the Council's executive com­
mittee by Fathers Dan Holland, Jerry 
Appleby and Brian Cool. I have been 
delighted by the continued maturation we 
have experienced as a council and look 
forward to another year of growth under 
the leadership of this fine team. 

The willingness of Fathers Philipps, 
Holland, Appleby and Cool to serve as 
officers of the council at least doubles 
their meeting time as members of this 
group. I admire that generosity very much 
and find it representative of the generosity 
of so many of the people of our diocese. 

4. Just today (Monday) our Stewardship 
Council met for the first time after oiir 
summer hiatus. Sally True from Ithaca suc­

ceeds Dan Gill as Chair. She will be sup­
ported by Vice Chair Jose Coronas and an 
outstanding group of stewards, including 
new members Joyce Sinicropi of Seneca 
Falls; John Gough of Elmira; Connie 
Mitchell, Bill Carpenter and Sister Sheila 
Stevenson, RSM, who are based in the 
Monroe County region. 

I can not begin to describe the contribu­
tion this group has made to our diocese 
over the years in such areas as budget and 
finance, development, communication, 
public awareness and internal organiza­
tion. 

I am delighted at the agreement of the 
executive committees of our Presbyteral 
Council and Stewardship Council to meet 
together to explore ways in which they can 
work closely together for the benefit of 
both groups and for the good of our 
whole local church. I have a strong sense 
that much good will flow from this initia­
tive. 

5. Lastly, I mention my happiness at 
being able to participate in the moving cel­
ebration of the 150th anniversary of the 
establishment of the Diocese of Albany. 
We gathered at Auriesville, a site made 
holy by the total self-gift of the Jesuit mar­
tyrs, a place so important in the history of 
the diocese. The weather was glorious and 
the liturgy was absolutely beautiful. 

Rochester is very much my home but 
you will appreciate it when I say that I will 
never lose my attachment to the Diocese 
of Albany. It was in that community that I 
was baptized into the faith and for the ser­
vice of that community that I was 
ordained a priest. To enjoy the gracious 
hospitality of that local church in such fes­
tive circumstances was indeed a special 
grace. Peace to all. 

The Monthly Prayer Request For Priests 
Will you pray for a priest each day? 

Jesus' Prayer 
0 Jesus, by Thy most loving Heart, I imt 
and glory all the priests of the world, all 

preach Thy word, that on fire with holy zt 
lead them into die shelter of Thy Hea 

Prayer Suggestions: Mass, 
Eucharistic Adoration, Offerini 

for His Priests 
re Thee to inflame with zeal for Thy love 

missionaries and those whose office it is to 
al, they may snatch souls from die devil and 
ft, where for ever they may glorify Thee. 

Imprimatur E Morrogh Bernard, Vic. Gen. 
Westmonasterii, May 5,1953 

', Fasting, Day Offering, 
urTerings, Divine Mercy Chapter 

O c t o b e ' r , 1 9 9 7 
Sunday Mondav Tuesday 

i 

Please send donat ions to: 

MPRE 70-A Green Knolls Dt, 
Rochester, NY 14620-4746 

5 
David J. 
Faraone 

12 
Joseph M. 
McDonnell 

Justin 19 

Sheehan, 
OCSO 

26 

Ronald P. 
Hariey 

6 

Inactive 
Priests 

Robert 13 
Moore, 
OCSO 

20 

Lawrence 
Searles.SJ 

27 

Andrew 
Grzela 

Rev. 
Fathers: 

Raymond ' 
Fournier, 

ocso 
Jeremiah ^ 
P. 
Moynihan 

21 
JohnT. 
Reif. 

28 

William-J. 
Cosgrove 

Wednesday 

1 
Paul A. 
Bonacci 

8 

Emmett J. 
Halloran 

Msgr. 15 
Richard 
M. Quinn 

22 
Lawrence 
V. Murphy 

29 

Joseph F. 
Cloonan 

Thursday 

2 

James C. 
Burke 

9 

Ronald E. 
Gaesser 

Pope 16 

John Paul II 
Elected Pope 

23 
George R. 
Norton 

30 

Ronald A. 
Antinarelli 

Friday 

3 

Nicholas P. 
Alletto 

Robert 10 

C. 
MacNamara 

17 
Severine 
P. Yagaza 

24 
Stephen R. 
Kraus 

31 

Michael J. 
Bausch 

Saturday 

Most Rev. 4 
Matthew 
H. Clark, DD 

11 

Joseph P. 
McCaffrey 

18 
Edward 
A. Zimmer 

Msgr. 2 5 

Roman 
Golemba 

Interested in sponsoring our ministry? We will publish a monthly calendar 
when donations allow us to continue. Each month the MPRP requires $300 
to cover its costs and 100% of your donation is used to sustain this ministry. 

See what your friends are up to. 
Check out the "On the Move" page. 

Share a Great Compassion 
Sr. Teresa Marie 
Native of: Las Vegas, Nevada 

Prior experience: 7 worked as a blackjack dealer for thirteen years. Actually, 
I was almost the last person to know that God was eating me. I knew I bad to do 
more with my life than I was doing. I searched for a course of action, and turned 
my thoughts to religious life at the suggestion of a friend 

Nursing had been my aspiration as a teenager, and it is what initially attracted me 
to tbe Hawtborne Dominicans. 

One visiPwas aU it took. 1was struck most by tbe Sisterscompassion for tbe patients. Tbey weren't just 
caring for the sick, they were caring for Christ. What made all this possible was their religious life." 

The Dominican Sisters 
of Hawthorne 

New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Massachusetts, Georgia, Minnesota 

We nurse incurable cancer patients in«seven free, modern nursing homes. Many who enter our 
community have no prior nursing experience. Living our vows and participating in the life of the 
Church by prayer and sacraments enables us to serve God in this apostolate. 

Interested women are invited to visit throughout the year. 
For more information: Write or call, Sr. M. Joseph, O.P., 

Dominican Sisters of Hawthorne, 600 Linda Avenue, Hawthorne, NY 10532 • Tel: (914) 769-4794 
Visit our WEB site - http://www.hawthorne-dominicans.org/dsh/dshmain.html 

Name Phone ( ) 

Address 

City ' State Zip. 

http://www.hawthorne-dominicans.org/dsh/dshmain.html

